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21 January 2016
Dear Resident,
 Elmstead Road – Introduction of temporary one way system
We are writing to let you know we will be implementing a temporary one way system along Elmstead Road, on Friday 22nd January from 10am for the duration of the work which is scheduled to be completed at the end of March.
The changes are a consequence of concerns about the safety of the road due to its temporary use by bus services and other vehicles driving onto the verges to pass each other. There is an official diversion in place from Wivenhoe to the Brightlingsea Road via Alresford Rd. The diverted bus route will remain via Elmstead Road returning via Keelars Lane. 
A positive outcome of this change is that the proposed road closure between Elmstead Road and Vine Drive which was due to take place for up to 6 weeks during the work will no longer be required. We hope this will significantly reduce any impact on local businesses and mitigate any current safety concerns. 
The works are part of a scheme to construct a shared pedestrian/cycle link between Wivenhoe and the University. The cycle link will be from Wivenhoe fire station running alongside Colchester Road to the University campus. As part of the scheme, a Toucan crossing will be built across Colchester Road at The Flag public house, in order to make the road safer for pedestrians and cyclists.
For more information relating to this scheme, please visit http://www.essexhighways.org/Transport-and-Roads/Highway-Schemes-and-Developments/Major-Schemes/Wivenhoe-Cycle-Route.aspx  
Yours sincerely,

Highways.
T:   0345 603 7631

E:  contact@essex.gov.uk 
W:  www.essex.gov.uk/highways 
